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DRAFT-01/20/2011
FINAL –01/27/2011
REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES
For January 13, 2011
	Introduction   

    and

Roll Call 
	1.  The Gadsden School Board convened in open session at 5:08 p.m.  President Jennifer Viramontes presided at the meeting held at the Gadsden Administrative Complex Board Room.  
     Members present:  Daniel Castillo, Craig Ford, Manuela Huerta, Maria Saenz, and Jennifer Viramontes.         

	Pledge &                

Mission Statement       
	2.  The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  The Mission Statement was read by Mrs. Huerta.      

	Superintendent's 

Report  
	3.  Programs, Reports, and Correspondence:

     A.  Superintendent Nava congratulated Mr. Castillo and Ms. Saenz as they are running unopposed for re- election.  Superintendent Nava said that Mrs. Huerta had chosen not to run for re-election, but the person that is running for her position is running unopposed as well.  Mrs. Huerta will be recognized at a later board meeting for her service on the board.   

	Board President
	B.  President: 
      President Viramontes said she had attended an elected official’s luncheon at the East Mesa DACC and was impressed with all they are doing and courses that are being offered.  They were shown a clip from one of the founders of Pixar, who is a former NMSU graduate.  Mrs. Viramontes said that the Gadsden Foundation would be having a meeting on January 20th and invited everyone to donate for the scholarships.  She said that a luncheon was being served by the Foundation for the staff at STHS for having the most donations. She will be attending a National Leadership convention in Washington, DC as part of being on the NMSBA board.  Mrs. Viramontes said she and the board members will be attending a leadership institute in February.   

	Board Member’s Reports
	C.  Board Members:   
Mr. Ford welcomed everyone back.  He said he had not been able to attend the ribbon cutting ceremony by DACC.  

	
	Secretary Saenz welcomed everyone and hoped they were well rested.  Ms. Saenz attended the ribbon cutting ceremony for the East Mesa DACC, a beautiful building.  She said that the community college has grown tremendously.  They are now working on the centers in Hatch and in Chaparral.  Ms. Saenz informed the principals that DACC will be having a two week architectural camp this coming summer.  Ms. Saenz said that one of the students promoting the architectural camp, was a young lady who attended DACC and then NMSU were she received her master’s degree is now working on the design for the Hatch DACC.  Ms. Saenz proudly announced that the young lady was a Gadsden graduate.  

	
	Daniel Castillo mentioned that one of the perks of traveling is that you find out what other states are doing.  He said that bottom line the district and New Mexico is doing pretty good.  He thanked the principals present and the teachers for educating his children.  

	
	Manuela Huerta welcomed everyone back from the holiday vacations.  She inquired about Mr. Foster.  Superintendent Nava informed her and the board that he was doing much better and was back at home.  

	Student Representative
	D.  Student Representative Danny Miranda, a STHS junior on the Student Leadership Council, is representing all of the juniors from the District.  Danny informed the Board that one of the projects the SLC worked on was taking pictures throughout their campuses.  These pictures were given to Mr. Richard Chavez
 and Mr. Alfredo Holugin, director of Maintenance.

	Personnel Report
	E. The personnel report is included for the Board’s information with no action required.                                         

	Modification       

of the Agenda
	4.  Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the agenda without modification. Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried. 

	School Board Minutes 
	5. A.   Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the December 9, 2010 school board     minutes with a correction to add action item 8B in the title DACC and in the motion she made.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.        

	Special School Board Minutes 
	    B.  Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the December 16, 2010 special school board minutes.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.  

	Consent Agenda
	6.  Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the consent agenda.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.       

	Open Forum    
	7.   Open Forum:  None 

	
	8.  Action Items:   

	El Paso Electric Easement at AE Pre-K
	A. Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the El Paso Electric easement at the Anthony Elementary Pre-K.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	American Red Cross, Shelter Agreement
	B. Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the American Red Cross Shelter Agreement.   Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	Audit Report for the Fiscal Year 2009-10
	C. Steve Suggs, CFO, was joined by J. J. Griego from Griego Professional Services to go over the 2009-2010 audit.  Ms. Ford made a motion to approve the Audit Report for the Fiscal Year 2009-2010.   Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	Amended Board Elections Resolution and Proclamation 
	D. The three positions that are up for re-election are unopposed.  The law requires that only one central polling place be selected.  The county and the District have selected a central location for the February 1, 2011 board elections.  Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the Amended Board Elections Resolution and Proclamation with the change.  The change will state the election will take place at the Gadsden Administrative Complex, not the Doña Ana County Government Center in Las Cruces.  The motion includes that the Board authorizes the Board President to sign the Amended Resolution and Proclamation.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	Lease of  Vado/ “Dunbar” Elementary by Vado Historical Society 
	E. Mr. Chavez asked that the Board consider assigning the lease from the Vado Water Association signed in 1968, and does not expire until 2018, to the newly formed Vado Historical Society.  Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve assigning the lease of the Vado “Dunbar” Elementary School to the Vado Historical Society.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	Landscaping Improvements for SP, DV and RS
	F. Ms. Huerta made a motion to approve awarding the bid to ESA Construction for landscaping improvements for Desert View, Riverside and Sunland Park elementary schools.   Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously

	
	9.  Discussion Items:   

	Monthly Budget Report for the Month Ended November 30, 2010
	A. Steve Suggs, CFO presented information from the Monthly Budget Report for the month of November 30, 2010.  Mr. Suggs said that both the monthly budget report and the audit report will be posted on the district’s web site under the Finance Department

	Full Potential Project/MVHA MOU for Desert Pride
	B. Mr. Don Smelser, Acting Principal from Desert Pride provided information on the memorandum of understanding with the Full Potential Project by Mesilla Valley Healthcare Association and Desert Pride to provide student mentoring and psychological social skills.  The Board requested to see the curriculum and if possible to have Lillian Jimenez, the project coordinator present at the next board meeting to address some concerns.  

	Fruit and Vegetable MOA with Anthony Senior Center 
	C. Mr. Demetrious Giovas, Student Nutrition Director, provided the board with information on the proposed memorandum of agreement between the District and Anthony Senior Center.  This is a pilot program that will give the ASC the uneaten fruits and vegetables from Anthony Elementary, Berino Elementary, Gadsden Elementary and Loma Linda Elementary.  Mr. Giovas said that another pilot in place is using plastic trays instead of Styrofoam at Gadsden Elementary and will do the same at Anthony Elementary when construction is finished.  

	 Pre-Registration Handbook for Middle Schools and High Schools 
	D. Mrs. Yvonne Casillas provided the Board information on the changes to the pre-registration handbooks for middle schools and high schools.  The handbook was revised by a committee of principals and counselors from the secondary schools.  The handbook, when approved, will be used during the ICAT conferences on February 3rd and 4th.  

	Closed Session 
	10.  Mr. Ford made the motion to go into closed personnel session pursuant to 10-15-1, H-2, NMSA 1978 as amended for personnel actions, 10-15-1, H-5, NMSA 1978 for collective bargaining and  real property pursuant to 10-15-1, H-8, NMSA 1978 as amended to discuss purchase of land.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board went into Closed Session at 6:34 p.m.   

	Reconvene
	11.  Mr. Ford made a motion to reconvene in open session.  No action was taken.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board reconvened in Open Session at 8:37 p.m.   

	Adjourn
	12.  Mr. Ford made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 8:37 p.m.                      


SUBMITTED BY:



        APPROVED BY:
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        ______________________________________
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        Jennifer Viramontes, School Board President
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